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Agenda Item 12


Suffolk Health and Wellbeing Board

A committee of Suffolk County Council

Update from Health and Wellbeing Board partnership groups

System Leaders Partnership Board (SLPB)
Report from Julian Herbert, Chairman of SLPB
Author Tessa Lindfield, Director of Public Health, Suffolk County Council
1. The System Leaders Partnership for Ipswich and East and West Suffolk delivers the integration cross cutting theme in the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy on behalf of the Health and Wellbeing Board.  The Board links with the System Leaders Partnership in Great Yarmouth and Waveney.  Members include health and care commissioners and providers across the county. It meets monthly.
Key messages from meeting held 4 September 2014

2. The group agreed that the key areas of focus for the next 6 months would be

· Health and Care System design

· Joined up IT

· Better Care Fund (BCF)

· Workforce Development

· Making Every Intervention Count

· Making Every Contact Count (prevention)

3. The SLPB welcomed the ambition and progress of the Suffolk Information Partnership as a cornerstone of its integration work.  The group recognised that investment may be needed as the work moved forward.
4. The group endorsed the establishment of the Suffolk Health and Social Care Workforce Planning and Development Forum and welcomed the £100k investment in Suffolk wide workforce development to support integration. The group looked forward to hearing more about the specific products and outcomes of the work.

5. The SLPB heard that work was ongoing to agree the BCF, following new guidance.  The group reiterated its ambition to develop an affordable, coherent system for Suffolk.
Key messages from meeting held 2 October 2014
6. The SLPB heard that the Police were facing similar challenges to partner organisations in terms of reduced funding and increasing/changing demand and that the transformational change required to meet them offered the potential for collaborative working.

7. The group received an update on the partnership approach being taken to the Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC) programme.  It supported the development of multi-agency teams and noted the importance of engagement with other partners going forward.

8. The SLPB noted the key points of the Health and Care Review update that both Ipswich and East Suffolk Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and West Suffolk CCG Governing Bodies had recently approved.

9. The group was informed that the Better Care Fund Template had been submitted centrally, with the next step being a Section 75 agreement.

10. The SLPB welcomed the update on the role of the Health and Wellbeing Board (HWB) and noted the importance of its relationship with the SLPB.

11. The group was informed about the work being undertaken by West Suffolk CCG to introduce health guides for towns across West Suffolk and agreed that further work would be taken forward through the Information and Access work stream.
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